
 

 

Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 

Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 

 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, October 27th, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commissioners Room 

at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to public notice posted in three public places & 

broadcast by KNLV Radio, Ord, NE.  Chairman Krause called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm with the following present: 

Commissioners, Krause, Hurlburt, and Jeffres absent. 

 

Motion by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause.  Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none. 

 

Motion by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioner meeting held October 13th, 2020, second by 

Hurlburt.  Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none. 

 

Discussion was held on the vacancy of the Garfield County Treasurer and to resubmit the ad to The Burwell Tribune to 

be published. 

 

Motion made by Krause to approve all claims and payroll submitted for payment for the month of October, second by 

Hurlburt.  Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none. 

 

Resolution 2020-28; NIRMA 3 Year Commitment. Motion by Krause to approve Resolution 2020-28, second by Hurlburt. 

Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none. 

 

Resolution 2020-29; Transfer $125,000.00 from County Inheritance Tax Fund Account into the Disaster Fund Account. 

Motion by Hurlburt to approve Resolution 2020-29, second by Krause.  Aye, Krause and Hurlburt; Nay, none. 

 

Public Hearing; Conditional Use Permit for Public Use owned by Tom Messenger was postponed to a later date. 

 

Jimmy Petersen gave a weed department update and stated that they will be holding a Weed Superintendent training 

here in Garfield County this December. 

 

Chairman Krause asked Attorney Crandall if he had proceeded to get the matured county tax sale certificates complete. 

Crandall stated he has been out of the office and will plan to do a title search and have them completed at the next 

meeting held November 10, 2020. 

 

Deputy Clerk Tarr stated that the Garfield County Courthouse will be looking for a part-time maintenance position again 

and that the county has not yet received any bids for snow removal at this time. Chairman Krause said to proceed with 

advertising for the position and bids with discussion to be held at next meeting. 

 

Discussion was held on the draft audit report from the state auditors and was signed. 

 

Gary Kinney; Road superintendent gave a roads update and stated that he has not yet received any applicants for the 

part-time position he had published in the paper on October 19th, 2020. 

 

In unfinished business, Commissioner Hurlburt brought up that she was going to be meeting with Collyer Cronk from 

Central Nebraska Economic Development Directors to start on the Garfield County Frontier Fair Associations grant 

process. 

 

With no further business, Chairman Krause adjourned the meeting at 1:50 p.m. 

 

 

 



 

 

Attest: ____________________    Attest:  _______________________       

             Keri L. Koenigsberg,                 Scott L. Krause, 

             Garfield County Clerk                                   Chairman of the Board 


